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Food and Health Bureau, Government Secretariat

The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
The People’s Republic of China

25 January 2018

Ms Doris LO

Clerk to the Public Works Subcommittee
Legislative Council

Legislative Council Complex

1 Legislative Council Road,

Central, Hong Kong

Dear Ms LO,

List of follow-up actions arising from
the PWSC special meeting on 15 January 2018

Thank you for your email of 16 January 2018. Our reply is as follows —

The preliminary feasibility assessment for Shui Wo Street Market Cooked
Food Centre in Kwun Tong has been completed. The tenants concerned are being
consulted on the details of the extent of works. They have already agreed on most of
the proposed arrangements (including the installation of a new transformer room,
emergency generator, air-conditioning and ventilation systems and electrostatic
precipitators and so on in the market). Having said that, the Government still needs
to discuss with the tenants on whether a cooked food stall would need to be deleted to
ensure the provision of a means of escape. To this end, the Architectural Services
Department (ArchSD) is looking into the matter and has planned to continue the
discussion with the tenants at the coming meeting of the Market Management
Consultative Committee.
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After a consensus is reached between the Government and the tenants, ArchSD
will immediately conduct a technical feasibility study and formulate a timetable for the
works project so as to take forward the works. Funding proposal will also be
submitted in accordance with the established procedures.

Yours sincerely,
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(Miss Diane Wong)
for Secretary for Food and Health

c.c. Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury





